

Tom Barrett Mayor

Bevan K. Baker, FACHE Commissioner of Health

Administration

Frank P. Zeidler Municipal Building, 841 North Broadway, 3rd Floor, Milwaukee, Wt 53202-3653

phone (414) 286-3521 fax (414) 286-5990 web site: www.milwaukee.gov/health

June 29, 2010

Rebecca Grill License Division Manager 200 E. Wells Street, Room 105 Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Ms. Grill:

Based on criteria listed in the Milwaukee Code of Ordinances Chapter 68-4.11, the City of Milwaukee Health Department formally submits the attached objection to the renewal of the Food Dealer's License for Fadi M Al-Khatib located at 2478 N 38th St doing business as Choice 1 Food by, Ald. Willie L. Hines, Jr. The mailing address for the applicant is 2478 N 38th St Milwaukee, WI 53210.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact my office at 414-286-3521.

Sincerely,

Bevan K. Baker, FACHE Commissioner of Health

Bevan K. Baker (RUF)

Hulbert, Kevin

From:

Runner, Alex

Sent:

Tuesday, June 29, 2010 3:44 PM

To:

Hulbert, Kevin

Cc:

Filmanowicz, Raquel; Hines Jr., Willie; Stanley, Keith; Brown, Charlotte; Lemmie Jr., Derrick

Subject: FW: Choice 1 Food

Please see the corrected address, below. (I had 48th, but it should be 38th Street.)

--Alex

From: Runner, Alex

Sent: Tuesday, June 29, 2010 3:10 PM

To: Hulbert, Kevin

Cc: Filmanowicz, Raquel; Hines Jr., Willie; Stanley, Keith; Brown, Charlotte; Lemmie Jr., Derrick

Subject: Choice 1 Food

Kevin,

Pres. Hines and MPD are in objection to the CURRENT food license at 38th/Wright (2478 N. 38th Street). This location is a determent to quality of life in the neighborhood. Littering, loitering and decreased public safety all exist when the location is open.

We are in opposition to renewing the CURRENT food license. Please ensure that it gets scheduled for the next available license hearing. (I assume that would be after July 12, when the NEW applicant is being heard.)

--Alex

Alex Runner
Staff Assistant
Office of Common Council President Willie L. Hines, Jr.
City of Milwaukee
200 E. Wells Street
414.286.3771
arunne@milwaukee.gov